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 TOWN OF SCITUATE   


600 Chief Justice Cushing Highway 







Scituate, Massachusetts 02066








Phone:  781-545-8716








FAX:  781-545-8704
Public Building Committee
Tuesday May 5, 2015
Scituate Police Station
7:00 pm
In attendance: 
Mike Heger , Carl Campagna, Chief Stewart Mark Thompson, Al Elliot, Don Walters, Jessi Finnie, Ed DiSalvio, Tricia Vinchesi, John Lemiux, Alan Brown, Jacqueline Carr, Karen Canfield, 
Chief Murphy, Joe Sullivan Don Walters, Conrad Ellos, Alicia Gonzalez
Absent: Ed DiSalvio, David Capelle
1. Meeting Called to Order – 7:05 pm by Carl
2. Meeting Minutes: 
March 17th-  1st Mike, 2nd Jessi

March 24th-  1st Mike, 2nd Jacqueline
April 21th-  1st Mike , 2nd Jacqueline
PBC update: 

Don and Alan gave the team an update on the DD phase and have received their cost estimates. The building is constant of masonry and hardy boards. They presented 360 views and rendering of the building. The site plan, first and second floor layout has not changed up from last meeting. 
Don: The cost estimate was budgeted at 13 million and the estimate came in at 13.288 Million. The site is not yet fully understood with the restrains and we feel we have built in a good safety factor. With the high ground water we would like to look across Man Lot Rd which has perked in the past for the septic. The storm water management and retention areas sizes may change depending on certain factors. On top of this we have our GC Fee and insurance, and because we are at DD we have a 5% contingency. On top of this we have 200k escalation factor built in. 

Alan: we have 655k of potential VE items

Don: we tried to identify items that would be easiest to take as cost saving of potential bid alternates. The radiant heat in the apparatus bay could be a VE item, but this item is very beneficial to the fire dept. The VE items total 299k in savings if you went with all the items. 

Don: the Interior design came in today to talk furnishings and materials which will happen in the middle of next summer, 

Alan: site development, the wet lands have been flagged, they started to perk main sight and the ground water is too high. They need to see if Man Lot Road can be perked.

Tricia: that is ok as long as it is town owned. Please notify the BOS
Don: moving forward we are finalizing the permitting schedule for BOS, Con Com , Planning. 

Tricia: next Wednesday will be the BOS presentation

Don: they are looking for site floor plan

Tricia: yes, cost, in public funded project there is a committee for color and material selections

Joe: I recommend it, it helps for citizen input
John: would we suggest for employees or public

Joe: there is exterior as well

Tricia: EOC, lobby area, bathrooms, triage rooms. The public pays for this and we like their feed back 

Joe: will you do test bits with the borings
Alan: yes we will do both

Joe: new antenna as well

John: dispatch is complicated we meet with 3 contractors to see if we need it and what our communication will be. 

Tricia: are we further exploring solar
Alan: there is a cost for rough in this budget. The roof location will be over booking and processing and sally port. 

Mike: how long do they last?
Alan: a long time, Im not sure on the exact time frame. 

Library Update: 
Joe:  we did a cost req. of the 60% we are still on budget 

Carl: this is based on DD drawings

Conrad: Schematic drawings. After site view we had to add some utilities to the project which did add dollars. We have produced the final renderings and the most recent cost estimates are reflected in these. We pushed to get a 75% set which is more like a 60% set, this was estimated and we resented the estimates form Deadlus and AM Forgerty. The 12million budget; 9.1 for construction the draft was 8.8 and 9.0, we reconciled these numbers and are slightly higher, we are moving forward with 9.16 million. It has a 2% design contingency, there will not me anything missing by May 20th.  
Joe: with all the town recommendations that they would like to see, we have stayed within the town budget

Conrad: the number is 9.165million, the market is hard to predict right now. Outside of Boston he felt we might find our numbers a little lower than his estimates. Although Richard Marks thought the mechanical trade was high. It’s hard to predict. I think it would be smart to go out to bid with a relief valve and have deducted alternates in case. One of the deducts could be the wood slat ceiling in the staircase area. But this is something I think we would all love to see this. The central stair to the teen also has wood veneer 

Conrad: the town requested reinforce contract piping, could we VE this? 
Tricia: it is not negotiable, we defiantly require this. 

Conrad: the other was the shaping of the man hole item, it had to do with the shaping
Tricia: I’m not sure on this one but will talk with Kevin at DPW. 

Carl: are these precast man holes

Conrad: I think it was the floor of the man hole shaping. We have 100k in 2 alternates; we would like to find more. 

Tricia: I feel the wood ceiling is an important feature of the library. What is the FF& E budget

Joe: there are two components but 800K 

Tricia: do you get any pick up form BI doing the 2 offices

Jessi: yes

Conrad: for a renovation there is unforeseen items you want to protect against, but I feel like we have pulled back so much away they we know most unforeseen items.  In 15 days it goes out to bid. 

Joe: May 21st ready for bidders, in 6 weeks we will have numbers. We didn’t pre quall subs, we are finding most subs that were bottom feeders aren’t bidding, and we have had consistent bids. We make sure they have all their certifications. We didn’t want to delay the sub contractors more. 

Tricia: I believe the committee should have discussed that. 

Temp Library update
Joe said that the over the last 2 days we have made a lot of progress and have opening up shelving. We have now moved the shelving, I do have a contractor on Saturday doing demo for the temp space. The electrician will be doing make safe, we hope to have it done for June 5th. We are taking parts of the circulation desk. Kevin is working on a design for the roof. 

Conrad: We have it off to the printers May 21st
Jacqueline: the roof money is on this budget

Joe: no the roof money is on the town. 

Jacqueline: when are you out?
Jessi: June 5th
Joe: Sterling movers have been motion for the move. 

Jessi: are the patches going to happen before we enter

Joe: yes, the larger sections will be done before you get in there and then we may be piece mailing, but we will be the least in convenience as possible.  We may have to line the parking lot. The entrance will be a little more accessible
Conrad: the main library we need to get a set in Bob Vogels hand and he will distribute. We are required to submit drawings for record to planning; they need to look at pole lights and precast pavers

Jessi: I am working with police department and security and will work with on an estimate for review. 
Joe: we did a second flow test to make sure we had enough pressure, which Daedalus will pay

Tricia: Jessi, please value the contents for Shelia so we can insure this, Pier 44 and town hall. 

Jessi: we will have a goodbye event June 4th 4-7 to say good bye

· 100% Dore and Whiter bill $115,900 commission approved. 
· DW has made note that they have exceeded their DD bid, and Tricia has updated the team. 
Adjournment: 8:30pm Mike, Jessi
Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey DeSimone, Recording Secretary
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